KBmELEE N
Rosaryhill School Old

Rosarian Volume | |

g
Y

K

:&z
W
= H
“hd
Eﬂ
L
T
W
B 45
>~ &b
|§I\J
i
]
Interview

Ms. Margaret Chang

45 Years of Sweet Memories with Primary Section
Longest Serving Teacher in RHS!

July 2009
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First, a big thank you from RHSOSA to Ms. Margaret Chang for accepting our interview invitation! In the meeting room of
Primary School session sat Ms. Chang who looked so graceful and yet remained so down-to-earth when talking about
tidbits of life and even hush-hush stories at RHS. The room was alive with both laughter and tears. Let's wind back the
clock to 1960s era when Ms. Chang first stepped into RHS...

The New Sprout

Ms. Chang’s first impression of RHS was the very unique and lofty location in the hill. Although the traffic was rather
inconvenient, Ms. Chang went back to school everyday with high spirits as if she were having a daily picnic. It was indeed
a delightful job to be able to get so close to the nature and surrounded by exceptionally fresh air.

Her next impression was that the school was a very neat and well-disciplined one. Apart from the students all in very tidy
uniforms, the teachers also — beige-colored shirts went with grey or brown skirts which were all tailor-made from Fung
Cheong Shun Tailor exclusively ordered by the school!

Countless Students

In her 45 years of teaching career at RHS, the happy and unforgettable memories with both students and teachers were
myriad. It is roughly estimated Ms. Chang has taught about tens of thousands of students in these 45 years, which is a
very impressive figure! And among them, some graduates from the 70s are still keeping close contact with her. Many of
her students also have become renowned celebrities and one example is the current CEO of Asia Pacific for an international

insurance company. Ms. Chang still remembered him as “the very energetic and witty kid in crew cut, flushed face with
big round eyes”!
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Ms. Chang further shared with us an especially cherished memory of hers at RHS. During year when RHS was celebrating
its 35" anniversary, she was invited to some old students’ dinner gathering which turned out to be a surprise party for her!
As soon as she stepped into the restaurant, she found two full tables of her students (her former Class A and Class B boys)
were already sitting there waiting for her arrival; Father Lionel Xavier, the former school principal, was also one of the guests
too. Not only did they have some good recapturing of the past anecdotes, leafing through the photos taken in the old
school days, Father was actually invited to lead a prayer before the dinner and then they all sang the RHS school song
together at full volume! Moreover, Ms. Chang mentioned that Mr. Leslie Cheung, a RHS alumnus, was the guest performer
at the 35" anniversary celebration performance and everyone got really excited about it. She and her fellow teachers
suddenly all turned into thrilled little fans striving for a photo with the super idol!

Forever Friends

Over the last 45 years, Ms. Chang has built a very deep friendship with numerous teachers at RHS and still has close
contact with some of them who have retired or left the school. She shared with us the colleague who gave her the most
poignant memory was Ms. Alice Wong, a close friend of hers who was also a RHS primary school teacher. Ms. Chang told
us sorrowfully that although at that time Ms. Wong had to fight against a severe illness, she always had a brave and positive
attitude toward her illness until her very last moment. Every time when the teachers had gatherings, despite the fact that
her health was deteriorating, she always attended their gatherings bringing along a cushion until the very last time when she
called and apologized that she could not make it for the gathering, it turned out that Ms. Wong was already hospitalized at
that time but still kept it to herself as she did not want to stir up anyone’s anxiety. The news of her departure only came to
Ms. Chang’s knowledge a few days after the gathering. Ms. Chang added in snivel that she was told by Father Francisco
that Ms. Wong had in fact paid a visit to every part of RHS primary and secondary sections with her family, which seemed
that she wanted to say farewell to the school and everybody...

Eyewitness for 45 Years

All through the years from 1960s till now, Ms. Chang had witnessed constant changes from the school to as well the
students. Ms. Chang uttered a sigh saying that in early years both parents and students showed a great deal of respect
towards teachers but nowadays, much of this traditional mentality had been changed gradually as time flies by. During the
interview, Ms. Chang expressed her advice for the present young generation that they should always place their focus on
studies and also keep positive competitions with one another while busy developing their other interests.

When asked what satisfaction she got from the 45 years of teaching at RHS, Ms. Chang told us her satisfaction was
immense indeed. She said that what has been giving her the motivation as a devoted teacher at RHS was definitely her
close relationships with the students and colleagues. Her love for RHS has never changed and even today she is still very
fond of going to the school hall and chapel. Moreover, Ms. Chang would like to use this interview to show her gratitude to
Father Francisco for his consistent support and encouragement whenever she had doubts in herself. Although Ms. Chang
is now officially retired, she is still very considerate and she told us that she would be very willing to work as a substitute
teacher if necessary after her retirement; but she added amusingly that her only request was to be allowed to go back to
school anytime by school bus. Yet she wondered if the recent school bus drivers may recognize her! After hearing so,
Father Francisco was actually considering to issue an honorable school bus pass solely for Ms. Chang! Apart from that,
recently Ms. Chang has just obtained her Senior Citizen Card and she joked that it was time for her to enjoy the benefits
provided by the Government! When asked about her plans after her retirement, she said she would still have high tea
gatherings with friends, and she would also explore the quintessence of Chinese culture (Mahjong!) and even go on short
trips to South East Asia. Furthermore, it surprised the undersigned that in addition to regular exercise like aerobics, Taichi
and yoga, Ms. Chang also enjoys group dancing as well!

As the RHS teacher with the longest service record, when we asked Ms. Chang if she had anything to share with the fellow
Rosarians, she said that she hoped all students would always value themselves well and make good use of the time and
opportunities. Moreover, she advised that students should never be judged merely from their appearance; on the contrary,
more time should be spent on exploring their different personalities and potentials, and words of encouragement are always
important to nurture their confidence. In addition, support for teachers should not be neglected as Ms. Chang believes a
happy teacher would teach happily and whole-heartedly! Lastly, Ms. Margaret Chang shared with us her life motto:
“Put into practice from what has been learned and treat everyone with your true heart”.

RHSOSA would also like to wish Ms. Margaret Chang a very enjoyable and meaningful life after her retirement!

Interviewed by: Cora Chang | Helen Cheung | Conney Poon | Jennie Wei | editorial@rhsosa.org

RHSOSA website: http://www.rhsosa.org
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